Goooood Morning Raiders, Its Friday March 15th and this is your morning message:

## **Important Announcement Regarding Student Safety:**

Junior/Seniors wars seem to have taken a serious turn this year with many of our local public safety entities expressing concern about the choices and behaviors being made by some of our students. I encourage our families to have conversations surrounding these events and the impact that they may have on not only private property but the safety of our students, their families and the community at large. We are better than this Raiders, make good choices!

Good luck to our tennis teams this weekend at the AAC shootout hosted by the Atlanta Athletic club.

Best of luck and safe travels to our track team on the road in Florida this weekend

Varsity boys lacrosse host Memorial tomorrow at 1:30pm

Student Drivers, you must have a permit to park on campus. We have updated the consequences for parking violations which may include forfeiting your ability to apply for parking in the future.

10<sup>th</sup> grade students can now sign up for the PSAT Bootcamp to earn extended lunch privilege for the Fall 2024 semester. **Deadline to register is April 10<sup>th</sup> and space is limited!** Visit the AHS website for more information!

Cheer Clinics are Tues. 3/19-Thurs. 3/21. Cheer tryouts are Monday, March 25<sup>th</sup> – Friday, March 29<sup>th</sup>. The deadline to complete the online application is 11:59pm TONIGHT!

If you are taking an AP exam in May 2024 and have a potential scheduling conflict, please visit the AP Exam Testing Website on the AHS website to complete the conflict reporting form. For more information, please visit: <a href="https://www.fultonschools.org/Page/28389">https://www.fultonschools.org/Page/28389</a>.

The <u>Parent Information Hub</u> has a new look! Check it out on the AHS website to access categorized information from one easy to use menu.

Seniors—don't forget to pick up your free lunch today in front of the Auditorium during 4th-6<sup>th</sup> periods. Yard signs will also be available for those who ordered them.

Seniors—don't miss your chance to celebrate like it is 2017 at the always popular Senior Games, a senior only field day. Join us on the football field Wednesday, March 27 starting at 11:15. Check your email for more information.

Mandatory graduation practice is Tuesday, May 14 from 3:30-5:30pm. Tickets will be distributed for students in good standing, be sure all outstanding debts are paid.

Annual International night is next week on Friday March 22<sup>nd</sup>. Families are encouraged to join us at the AHS cafeteria for a night of cultural celebration.

Grantham's Game Changers:

Special thank you to Mr. Ian Brandau for his leadership with our mascot program. Rowdy the Raider is an exciting addition to our school culture, and this would not be possible without Mr. Brandau's hard work and dedication.

**Upcoming Home Events at Raider Nation:** 

Monday 3/18 Girls lacrosse hosts Centennial

Tuesday Varsity Boys tennis, varsity soccer hosts region Pope, and varsity baseball at home

Wednesday Girls lacrosse at home vs Hillgrove

Thursday varsity boys tennis and JV baseball

Friday varsity soccer hosting Roswell and 9th grade baseball

That's all for now Rich Raiders, remember: keep it focused, keep it clean, keep it moving, keep it civil and keep it classy.